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CHRISTMAS 2017
The Christmas events this year will take place on Friday, 1st 
December, with the Anlaby Village Hall event starting at

5.00 p.m., and the Anlaby Common event at St Mark’s at
6.15 p.m. with our seasonal visitor.

The final additional lights will be installed outside St 
Peter's Church this year, so the lights now go all the way 
from there, along Hull Road, past the Common and St 
Mark’s into Anlaby Common. They make a welcoming 
festive addition in December.

ANLABY SHOPS CAR PARK

The Parish Council has liaised with East Riding Council and Sainsbury’s to get 
the car park cleaned up and the underused recycling bins removed. These had 
attracted litter and fly-tipping more than recycling over the last couple of 
years. Sainsbury’s have also provided a further litter bin and cigarette bin to 
help keep their storefront and the car park litter free.

ANLABY LITTER PICKERS

(ALP’s) goes from strength to strength with at least 13 residents, in 
addition to Councillors, who are a loose group of volunteers wanting to 
improve the local environment. It is a supplement to the work of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council which 
has a statutory duty to remove litter from public areas. ALP’s is a voluntary association of like-minded 
people willing to give at least two hours per month of their time (unpaid) to do something about it.  

Residents wanting to keep the area litter free, are given a kit to help them clear up their area in the Parish, 
by the Parish Council, just ring the Clerk, on 657572. Any of the current team that would like more 
equipment, just ask, since your help is much appreciated.

A COMMUNITY GARDEN FOR ANLABY!

We were pleased to support the Anlaby Communities 
Trust (ACT) with their Anlaby Communities Day event 
in June 

ACT volunteers are now starting a great new initiative – a community garden and 
food growing project, using land next to St. Mark’s Church, Anlaby Common. ACT 
hopes that the garden will be a resource for the community, somewhere for local 
people and groups to come together, grow things, learn and socialise together. A 
lot of work has taken place across the summer to transform the neglected patch by 
clearing it, and a small group of volunteers have planted a small area to start 
things off.  They would love to hear your views and ideas and invite you to take part in a short survey. You can do 
this on-line at https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/9RZYRMC. If you would like to know more, prefer a copy of 
the survey or might want to help in some way – from advising to gardening to path-laying! – message Gill 
through ACT’s FaceBook page @anlabycommunitiestrust or email acthu104@outlook.com.   

with representatives of a huge number of 
organisations welcoming all comers, and several 
groups provided entertainment during the day and a 
number of informative displays about the history of 
Anlaby and Anlaby Common.



IF YOU WANT TO CONTACT US

Your Parish Council meets every second Thursday of the month at Anlaby Community Care Centre, First Lane, Anlaby

Contact the Clerk: 01482 657572

Email: clerk@anlaby-commonpc.co.uk
Website: www.anlaby-commonpc.co.uk

AEEFAS – The flood protection scheme that should lessen problems for Anlaby and Anlaby Common, is 

well under way and the Parish Council is maintaining communications with East Riding Council about the 
road closures and the scheduling to minimise the number of roads closed at the same time.

Details of these road closures will be displayed on the Parish Council website.

ANLABY HOUSE GROUNDS
Efforts are continuing to encourage the general public to use the Anlaby House 
Grounds for recreational purposes as this area is held in trust for the residents of 
Anlaby.

Further efforts are being made to facilitate its use without spoiling the ‘wild’ image.

Your Parish Council arranged for the East Riding of Yorkshire Council to provide us with 
logs, free of charge, to help mark the paths through the woodland. Unfortunately this 
project has had to be abandoned as the first logs to arrive were duly put down by the 
Chairman, at the side of the path, but only lasted a week before they were stolen by a 
person or persons unknown, to enhance their own garden or for a wood burning stove. 
Life has it’s little disappointments and this was one of them. Snowdrops and other 
native and traditional plants have been planted in the woodland and we hope they do 
not suffer the same fate.

There is a suggested route for a half hour stroll around Anlaby on the Parish Council 
website.

—  MARY’S WALK  —

Councillor Mary Kingston 
standing next to the new 
street sign leading into the 
Anlaby House Estate, 
halfway along Voases Lane.

The passageway is named 
in honour of Councillor 
Mary Kingston who was 
instrumental in maintaining 
this Public Right of Way 
when the Anlaby House and 
Grounds were redeveloped.

It is hoped that naming this 
‘cut-through’ will encourage 
people to walk this way and 
en joy  An laby  House  
Grounds which are open to 
the public.

One of the key aims of the Parish Council is to represent your views, as they are important to us and it helps us 
shape the area you live, work and spend your leisure time in. We are keen to have residents input and feedback 
on matters of importance to you and your community, if there is something you would like the Parish Council to 

consider in order to improve the area please give us your views and feedback.

• It has been agreed to purchase four new village signs to 
mark the boundaries of the parish, these will add 
character and reflect the history of the parish.

• Following a survey of Pryme Street residents had 
concerns over car parking, a number of approaches have 
been made to East Riding of Yorkshire Council to try and 
get a positive solution such as a controlled parking zone 
or resident permits without success. National Holidays 
have been contacted to request that their customers 
don’t use the street as a car park when they are on their 
trips.

• Shed and garage burglaries continue to be an issue in the 
parish and it’s not unusual for burglars to use items 
found in a garden shed to break into your home. Many 
people underestimate the value of the items they store in 
their shed, garage or garden. Unfortunately, criminals 
are fully aware of the value of the goods that some 
people do store in vulnerable places, so please make 
sure sheds and garages are secure.

— NEWS IN BRIEF —
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